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Message from the OSA Chair 

 

 

Dear Alumni 

 

February has seemed to fly by and March is on our 

door step. With it, it brings our London dinner, where 

spaces are still available, as well as the start of the 

Easter Sports festival. This year, being the schools’ 

60
th

 birthday and the 30
th

 year of the Easter Festival, 

promises to be an amazing 3 days. With amazing 

teams and a number of different sporting codes, this 

is going to be a great way to spend Easter.  

 

This year will also see a large focus from the 

Association in driving the activities of the Old 

Stithian Trust and how we can create a facility to help 

grow the school. Our key projects which we are 

looking to undertake, are the grassing and lighting of 

the field next to the Higher Ground, the building of a 

multi purpose indoor centre next to the Higher 

Ground conference room, and the continued support 

for bursaries for children of Alumni. We all know the 

pressure that the economy is putting on people and 

that every mail you open comes with a request for 

donation.  
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Unfortunately those are the times at hand, however, 

if we as an Alumni ever hope to begin changing the 

face of our school, we will need to start getting 

involved in making a difference. It doesn’t always 

have to be about money, it can be time or a discount 

on services or materials. I welcome anyone who 

would like to get involved in any of the Trust 

projects to contact me and see how we can shape the 

future of our school. If we ever hope to grow to the 

extent of some of our College peers, we will need 

our Alumni to be part of that change. Please feel free 

to contact me at any stage if you would like more 

information. 

 

I look forward to seeing you soon and the next club 

draw and at the Easter Festival. 

 

 
Kind regards 

 

 

 

Shaun Edmeston 

Old Stithian Association Chair 

Shaun@youcalled.co.za           

082 468 1445 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

OSA Office : 

Tel :  +27 11 024 0706                                  Fax : +27 86 511 9883 

P O Box 327, Cramerview, 2060, Gauteng, South Africa 

alumni@stithian.com                                      www.oldstithian.com 
 

One & All Club & Higher Ground Restaurant  :  

Tel : +27 11 024 3433 / 6360 or  events.higherground@gmail.com  
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OLD STITHIAN ASSOCIATION        MARCH 2013 

mailto:Shaun@youcalled.co.za
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St Stithians College Easter Sports Festival 

 

 
 

  Rugby Teams : 
  St Stithians Boys’ College,  Wynberg Boys’ High, St Andrews College, St Albans College, Invitation XV,    

  Windhoek, St Benedicts, SACS, Pretoria Boys’ High, Hilton College, Bishops College, HS Helpmekaar 

 

  Hockey Teams :  
  Boys’teams : St Stithians Boys’ College, Invitation, SACS, St Alban’s, St Benedict’s, Waterkloof.  

  TBC: Bishops, Falcon 

  Girls’ Teams : St Stithians Girls’ College, DSG (Grahamstown), Kingswood, St Andrew’s, Alexander 

  College (Ireland) 

 

  Netball Teams : 
  St Peters, St Andrews, Tholulwazi, Florida, Windhoek, DSG Grahamstown, Maragon, Kingswood, Redhill, 

  Crawford Lonehill, McAuley House, Riebeeckrand and 2 teams from St Stithians Girls’ College 

 

  Tennis Teams : 
  Grey College Bloemfontein, Afrikaans Hoër Seunsskool, Pretoria Boys’ High School, Clifton, St Benedict’s 

  and St Stithians Boys’ College   

www.saintsfestival.com 

Old Stithian London Reunion 

 

You are invited to a reunion for all Old Stithians living in the UK, to be hosted by Shaun 

Edmeston, Chair of the OSA : 

 

Date  : Friday, 22 March 2013 

Time  : 18h30 

Venue  : Jewel at St Paul’s 

   130 Wood Street | London EC2V 6DL 

   www.jewelstpauls.co.uk  

RSVP  : by 19 March 2013 to Susannah at alumni@stithian.com  

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

http://www.saintsfestival.com/
http://www.jewelstpauls.co.uk/
mailto:alumni@stithian.com
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6 September 2013 

Old Stithian Association  

Annual Dinner 

 

 

   One & All Club 

 19h00  

 

 

Guest Speaker : 

Mr Piet van Tonder 

 Mr van Tonder is retiring at the end of 2013 

 

RSVP : Susannah alumni@stithian.com  
 

 
 

 

 

 

Contact persons for 

    Reunions in 2013 

 

Boys’ College Class of 1963 

Jonathan Arthur 

jonathanarthur75@gmail.com  

 

 

Boys’ College Class of 1983 

Dr Geoff Bihl 

gkbihl@icon.co.za 

 

 

Boys’ College Class of 1993 

Simon Gear 

simon@kijanigreen.co.za 

 

 

Boys’ College Class of 2003 

Andrew Dikobo 

andrew.dikobo@nuafrica.co.za 

 

 

Girls’ College Class of 2003 

had their reunion on 23 February 2013 

 
 

 
 

  Dates to Diarise for 2013 

        

   1 March 2013 

Old Stithian Trust Dinner 

One & All Club 

19h00 
RSVP : Susannah alumni@stithian.com  

Walkabout  

of St Stithians Boys’ College at 09h00  
RSVP : Toni Brooks tbrooks@stithian.com  

 

 

22 March 2013 

London Old Stithian Reunion 

18h30 

Jewel St Pauls 
www.jewelstpauls.co.uk  

RSVP : Susannah alumni@stithian.com  
 

 

28 March 2013 

St Stithians Girls’ College  

Old Stithians Chapel Service  

& Walkabout  

Chapel, 08h30 
 RSVP : Karen Prinsloo kprinsloo@stithian.com  

 

   

         28 March – 1 April 2013 

30
th

 Easter Sports Festival 

Rugby, Hockey, Netball, Tennis 
See Pg 2 for more details 

 

 

8 June 2013 

St Stithians College 

Founders’ Day Service 

09h00  

RSVP : Sonia Willoughby swilloughby@stithian.com  
 

Old Stithian Association AGM 

One & All Club 

11h30 

 

St Stithians College 

 60
th

 Celebration Gala Dinner 

Venue and Time t.b.c. 

mailto:alumni@stithian.com
mailto:jonathanarthur75@gmail.com
mailto:gkbihl@icon.co.za
mailto:simon@kijanigreen.co.za
mailto:andrew.dikobo@nuafrica.co.za
mailto:alumni@stithian.com
mailto:tbrooks@stithian.com
http://www.jewelstpauls.co.uk/
mailto:alumni@stithian.com
mailto:kprinsloo@stithian.com
mailto:swilloughby@stithian.com
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APPEAL 

Memories & Photos - OSA History for 2013 

As part of the preparations for the schools’ 60th anniversary in 2013, we are putting together an extensive 

history of the OSA to be included in the information.  We are looking for any history of the OSA, from our 

first OSA Chair in 1959, right through to today, so that we can compile an accurate account of our journey so 

far. Please help us with this initiative by sending anything you might have to Susannah at 

alumni@stithian.com, including: 

 

1.      Major events  

2.      People who have excelled in:  a.     Sport  

     b.     Business  

     c.     The arts, including acting and performing singing and song writing  

     d.     Social entrepreneurship  

3.     Memories and photos of:  a.     The 'porta cabin'  

b.     b.     The first One & All clubhouse  

c.     c.      Sports teams 

d.     d.      Dinners  

     e.      Easter festivals 

4   4.  Any other facts or stories of interest that we can use to tell our story.  

 

We have such an amazing opportunity to write our history into the record books of the school.  Please feel 

free to send any information about Old Stithians who are overseas as well. 

 

    
 

 

 

 

OSA Monthly Club Draw 

 

The next OSA Club Draw will take place on Thursday, 7 March 2013. The amount will be 

R22 000 and will jackpot every month, if not won, by R1000.00.   The draw will be done on 

membership numbers, of which there will be a list to confirm any winners. The draw will 

take place at 7pm, and you need to be present in order to win.  The Club Draw coincides 

with our weekly Alumni Nights' special of a 20% discount from 6pm to 8pm every 

Thursday night.  There will also be prizes for those who attend.  

 

The following names were drawn on 7 February 2013, but no-one was present to claim the 

prize : 

 

Steve Beaumont, Zachary Hickmore, Greg Lazorik, Thando Booi, William La Grange, Rob 

Amoils, Paul Shackleton, Tristan Koen, Nicholas Taylor 
 

mailto:alumni@stithian.com
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Old Stithian News 

 

 
From Left : Lloyd Bemelman, Dave Knowles (Boys’ College Head) 

 

Lloyd Bemelman (2005) of Tuks won the Silver Sprint Race at the Buffalo Regatta on Sunday 17 February 

2013.  This highly prestigious sculls race was started in 1881.  

 

Ben Corbett (2012) is working in the UK for a church at the moment on a volunteer internship and serving in 

various parts of the Church whilst receiving part time theological training.  He will then hopefully be going off 

to university in September. He is very sad that he won't be there for the 60 year festivities! 

 

Read   “St Stithians College : 60 Years Old - blog by Stephen Hayes (1958)” 

http://ondermynende.wordpress.com/2013/01/27/st-stithians-college-60-years-old  -  An extract : “Sixty years 

ago today the first pupils arrived at St Stithians College, in Johannesburg, South Africa.  St Stithians was a new 

Methodist Church school, established as a result of a bequest by two Cornish builders who had prospered in 

Johannesburg – Albert Charles Collins and William Mountstephens. The school took its name from the village 

of Stithian in Cornwall, where A.C. Collins was born. After the selection of a suitable piece of ground and the 

erection of the first buildings, the school was ready for its first classes to begin on 28 January 1953, and 

boarders were told to arrive the evening before.” 

 

Mark Henning, former Boys’ College Head and prominent in South African schooling and a former vice-

president of the World Confederation of Private Education, uses the voices of outstanding teachers to show 

how the best schools in the country, public and private, continue to inspire young people through a myriad of 

activities and interactions, from pre-school to Grade 12 in his book “Zest”. Copies are available from Exclusive 

Books at R135, or from Mr Henning at R100 each.   Email: TBrooks@stithian.com.  You can also read more 

on Mr Henning’s blog page http://saintshenning.wordpress.com where he is posting many more stories he 

couldn’t include in his book.   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

In Memoriam 

   

Please keep the following families in your thoughts and prayers as they mourn the loss of their loved ones : 
 

On behalf of the Old Stithian Association, we would like to express our sincerest condolences to Mr Mark 

Henning, Roger (1979), Peter (1988) & Tessa and their families on the passing away of Sheila Henning 

on Friday 15 February 2013, after a long illness. Sheila was married to Mark for 52 years of which 20 were 

spent at St Stithians, where Mark was the third Head of the Boys' College from 1969 to 1988.  The funeral 

took place on Thursday 21 February at the St Stithians Chapel.  Two of Mark and Sheila’s grandchildren 

(Tessa’s sons) Andrew & Craig Hellens are currently in the Boys’ College. 

 

Ronnie Everest (1962) died on 16 December 2012 in Australia of a terminal lung disease.  He emigrated a 

number of years ago to be with his only daughter Candice, and granddaughters Samantha and Catherine. Bill 

Moir (1962) described him as a modest, caring and gentle individual who was everyone’s friend. 

 

 

   
 

http://ondermynende.wordpress.com/2013/01/27/st-stithians-college-60-years-old
http://www.stithian.com/
mailto:TBrooks@stithian.com
http://saintshenning.wordpress.com/
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Old Stithian Sport 

Crusaders Sport Contacts : 

 Football  :  Angela Merola (Director of Administration) 083-381-1291 

 Cricket  :  Keith McIvor  keith.mcivor@standardbank.co.za  

 Diving  :  Jenny Chapman  jennychapman@wol.co.za  

 Flyfishing :  Chris Williams  ChrisWilliams@telkomsa.net 

 Hockey  :  Carren Smith  carren.smith@fnb.co.za 

 Swimming  :  Lee Reeves  watmns@icon.co.za  

 Rugby   : Christian Ashcroft ashcroftchristian@gmail.com  

 Running Club  :  Quinton Pascoe QPascoe@stithian.com 

 Waterpolo  :  Marc Lax  marc@aviatoradvertising.co.za  

 Cycling  :  Andrew Barclay Andrew.Barclay@vodamail.co.za  
 

 

Crusaders Football Club 

The Club is the Football Section of the Old Stithian Association and is open to boys and girls from Grade 0 to 

Grade 12, as well as to Men and Ladies of all ages. 

Official Club Training will commence from Monday, 4 March 2013. 

For more information, please contact Angela Merola (Director of Administration) on 083-381-1291. 
 

 

Crusaders Running/Walking Club 

Welcome to the start of a year filled with many diet dreams, training regimes, action plans, New Year 

resolutions etc. I hope that your goals, plans and dreams for a healthier year are achieved.  I have collected 

100 (2013) licenses (R200 per license).  Please contact me for the registration form and payment details. 

 

Time trials: 

We still have them scheduled for Wednesday evenings starting at the Higher Ground (St Stithians’ Property) 

at 5:15pm. Hopefully we can start rejuvenating a commitment to meet as members and at least start together.  

As mentioned, I will hold on to the 100 licenses until end of Feb. Any licenses not sold will then be returned 

to ASA so we avoid the costs for them.  Members who want to join after this time period would have to 

collect licenses from Germiston themselves. Please assist me in selling off the licenses; our young club needs 

members and the fees so that we can take it out the infancy stage and into the toddler age group. Let’s grow 

this club together.  As always I am extremely grateful and appreciative to the members who have been loyal 

throughout the three years. Let’s promote our club and release all of the licenses. 

 

Quinton Pascoe,  

QPascoe@stithian.com  

 

 

Crusaders Senior Ladies’ Hockey Trials  

The Crusaders Senior Ladies will be holding their trials on Sat 2 March 2013 at the Randburg astro from  

09h00 – 11h30.If any of our U/18 girls are interested in trying out for any of the teams, please feel free to 

contact Carren Smith at carren.smith@fnb.co.za. 

 

 

Contact Person for access to Sporting Facilities : 

Sports Facilities co-ordinator, St Stithians College 

Mhlangabezi Nombewu, MNombewu@stithian.com, Cell: 083 267 1867 

mailto:keith.mcivor@standardbank.co.za
mailto:jennychapman@wol.co.za
mailto:ChrisWilliams@telkomsa.net
mailto:carren.smith@fnb.co.za
mailto:watmns@icon.co.za
mailto:ashcroftchristian@gmail.com
mailto:QPascoe@stithian.com
mailto:marc@aviatoradvertising.co.za
mailto:Andrew.Barclay@vodamail.co.za
mailto:QPascoe@stithian.com
mailto:carren.smith@fnb.co.za
mailto:MNombewu@stithian.com
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Old Stithian Trust 

Trustees : Lee Astfalck, Colin Smith, Clive Douglas, Shaun Edmeston 

Master IT No : 423/2012                                                                                

Dear Alumni 

 

It gives me great pleasure to present to you the Old Stithian Trust. Launched on 2 June 2012, the Trust will seek to 

raise funds which can be channeled into the school for the betterment of all learners across the campus. The Trust 

already has over R2 million pledged towards projects in the school and will look to grow this number by donations from 

our membership. As a fairly young school, the comparison between us and the some of the other schools in South Africa 

is perhaps unfair, however, it is no secret that these schools have access to significant funds raised through their Alumni, 

which are then channeled into the school for various forms of development. 

 

Thanks to the kind donations of Carel Nolte (1991) (initial donor), Craig Warriner (1982) (R500 000/ year for 10 

years) Mike Ralston (1978) (1 bursary per year) and Colin Smith (1970), the Trust will without doubt be able to 

make an impact in the St Stithians’ community. 

 

The Trust itself under the guidance of the trustees will focus on: 

 Financial support for the children of Alumni 

 Improvements to the college, its facilities and new development projects 

 Learner support for academic, sporting or cultural excellence 

 The Thandulwazi Trust 

 

As part of the Trust’s ability to collect funds, we have created three channels for donations: 

 Bequests from deceased estates 

 Once-off donations to the Trust 

 The 100 club, which is monthly debit order donations of, but not limited to, R100. 

 

The Trust will run fully audited financials, available on request and will give monthly updates, through this newsletter 

on any dispersed. 

 

As an Alumni, we stand at the point where we have an opportunity to do something great for a school that gave us so 

much, an opportunity to ensure the sustainability of the College as well as be a support network for other Alumni and 

children who may not have had the same opportunities as we have had. We also have an opportunity to make a 

difference in the future of the school, to take it to new heights and truly give to One and All. 

 

Please find a Pledge Form on the next page.  Should you require any further information, please feel free to contact me. 
 

The Old Stithian Trust Bank Account details are as follows : 
 

Name of Account  : Old Stithian Trust 

Bank    : First National Bank 

Branch    : Bryanston 

Branch Code   : 250017 

Account Number  : 623 5931 7312 

Swift Code   : FIRNZAJJ 
 

Please ensure that you inform us of your contribution by sending your deposit confirmation to Susannah at 

alumni@stithian.com so that we can acknowledge your contribution. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

Shaun Edmeston 

Chair Old Stithian Trust  

Shaun@youcalled.co.za  

 

 

 

 

mailto:alumni@stithian.com
mailto:Shaun@youcalled.co.za
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Old Stithian Trust Pledge Form 

 
 Receipts will be issued for all contributions. These are tax deductible, pending our tax status which will be 
 completed before the end of the tax year. 
 
 
 Full Name: .................................................................................................................................................... 

 

 Postal Address: ............................................................................................................................................ 

 

 ...................................................................................................................................................................... 

 

 ..............................................................................................  Postal Code: ……………....................... 

 

 E-Mail: .......................................................................................................................................................... 

 

 Cell No: ................................................................................  Matric Class : ……………..................... 

 

a) I enclose my cheque made payable to the OLD STITHIAN TRUST to the amount of   

   

    R..................................................................................................................................................... 

 OR 

a)  b) Please debit my Master/Visa Card for the amount of: R................................................................. 

 

  Name on Card: .............................................................................................................................. 

 

  Card No: ......................................................................................................................................... 

 

  CCV No (last 3 digits on back of card): .............................. Expiry Date: ....................................... 

 OR 

b)  c) I will deposit R………..…….…………….... directly into the OLD STITHIAN TRUST account as a 

 

   once-off / monthly contribution for……………………………...…months. 

 

 
 
 
 ………………………………………………………..… …………………………………….…………….….. 
 SIGNED      DATE 
 

 Please send the Pledge Form and your deposit confirmation to alumni@stithian.com  or fax to 086 511 9883,  

 so that we can acknowledge your contribution. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:alumni@stithian.com
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Saints Guest 

Lodge                                                                        

 

One & All Club 

 
 

The Saints Guest Lodge is 

situated at the One & All Club.  

A delicious full breakfast is 

served on the patio of the well 

known “Higher Ground 

Restaurant” adjacent to the 

Guest Lodge, offering 

sumptuous lunch and dinners 

too. The pub situated within the 

restaurant is fully licensed. The 

bedrooms have a separate 

entrance and have a 180 degree 

view of the Sandton and 

Johannesburg skyline.   Secure 

parking is provided and entry to 

the Guest Lodge is via the Peter 

Place entrance. 24 hour security 

and camera monitored 

entrances make for a secure 

stay. The Saints Guest Lodge is 

a few minutes away from the 

Sandton Clinic as well as many 

major shopping complexes and 

the heart of the Sandton central 

business district. 

 

 

Bookings and Enquiries: 

 

Shirley Cell: 082 408 8887   

Louise Cell: 082 922 3830 

 

info@saintsguestlodge.co.za    

www.saintsguestlodge.co.za  

mailto:info@saintsguestlodge.co.za
http://www.saintsguestlodge.co.za/
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St Stithians College News 

Saints Rugby Golf Day 

28 February 2013 

I hereby would like to invite you personally to our Saints Rugby Golf day the 28th of February. It will be 

great if you can support the vision for Saints rugby, to grow our Rugby to be top 10 in the country in the next 

5 years. By saying this some changes should happen and is currently changing for the good of our department. 

I am very exited to see our growth over the next couple of years.  Please book a 4 ball if you haven't yet as all 

monies raised will be toward the development of Rugby at Saints.  We will have lots of fun and it will be nice 

to build some relationships during the games. If you are not a keen golfer, please donate a 4 ball or sponsor a 

hole and we will help with keen players. You can still join us for the function.  I really appreciate you pinning 

down a spot! Freddie Grobler, Director of Rugby. Please mail Sharlene to book a place - 

sharlene@cfsolutions.co.za 

  

 

The Duke of Cornwall Singers Inaugural Golf Day 

Friday, 1 March 2013 

The Duke of Cornwall Singers or “The Dukes”, as they are affectionately known, is a male-voice singing 

group from St Stithians Boys’ College in Johannesburg. It consists of 22 high school boys ranging in age 

from 14 to 18 years. They are under the direction of accomplished musician and performer, Miss Yvette 

Schoeman, who is Head of Music at the Boys’ College. They have obtained a reputation for being an 

extremely entertaining act and as a result the group has performed at many functions, in different countries 

and for many distinguished people.  The Dukes are preparing to undertake a tour to Italy in 2013, where they 

are scheduled to participate in an international choir festival and competition.  The purpose of the Golf Day 

is to raise funds towards making The International Tour a reality.  Important information about the Golf 

Day is set out below. If you are unable to enter a complete four ball and would like to play as an individual 

or with one or two friends, we will be happy to fit you into a Four- Ball. You can also support this very 

worthy fundraising event by contributing prizes, sponsorships, auction items, and donations or otherwise.  

Please contact the Project Leader for the Golf Day, Duduza Khosana on 082 808 5657 or at 

duduzak@gmail.com. 
 

Movie Makers 

    
 

The Movie Makers are alive and kicking here at the College!  This year of 2013 we have plenty of projects 

lined up, including a fortnightly reporter show known as “The Caption” which will utilise our newly made 

greenscreen, the international 48 hour film festival this August and a short film.  We are an enthusiastic group 

of budding film/television/news makers and are desperately seeking innovative help in the form of training.  If 

you know anyone or are someone who can help us, please contact me Stuart Young via email on 

stuartyoung@telkomsa.net  or  4myoustu@stithian.com  or on his cell 078 482 5200. 

Yours in creating movie magic !  

Stuart Young , Head of Movie Makers  

mailto:sharlene@cfsolutions.co.za
mailto:duduzak@gmail.com
mailto:stuartyoung@telkomsa.net
mailto:4myoustu@stithian.com
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St Stithians College Sport News 

 

St Stithians Boys' College  

Congratulations to our 1st X1 Cricketers who won the Johnny Waite 20/20 final which ensured that they went 

through to the final of the Lions Franchise Knockout Competition played in Potchefstroom. In this match 

Saints scored 176 to which Potch Boys High replied with 110 all out. Ackerman (man of the match) took 2/20 

and Stanger 2/18. Well done to our cricketers on this fine result. This is the first time since 2006 that Saints 

has won the Johnny Waite Final.  The team then went on to represent the Lions in the national finals in 

Stellenbosch over half-term and their opponents were Hudson Park (EP Warriors), Rondebosch (WP Cobras), 

Westville (KZN Dolphins), Waterkloof (NP Titans) and St Andrews Bloemfontein (FS Knights). They 

unfortunately did not make it through to the finals on Sunday at Newlands.  

  
Top row left to right: Mr Tyrone Easton (1st XI coach); Mr Wim Jansen (Director of cricket); Brandon Glover; Jaun Lansberg; Nick 

Hern (Vice-captain); Angus Ellis-Cole (Captain); Luke Stanger; Colin Campher; Yusuf Parak; Ryan Plant; Mr Fergus Gray (1st XI 

coach).   Bottom row left to right: Nick Scholtz; Peter McKerron; Marcus Ackerman; Michell Livingstone. 

 

 

                                       St Stithians Girls' College  

St Stithians Girls’ College First Rowing Quad was gold medallists at the Jeppe and St George’s Regattas 

earlier this year.  This group of girls were also placed 2nd at Boat Race which is held in Port Alfred during 

the holidays.  They also received 3 gold medals at the Buffalo/Selborne Regattas recently in the sculls and 

doubles races.  Next stop, SA Champs at the beginning of March. 

 
(L-R) Ashleigh Dunlop; Kimberleigh Warriner (Vice–Capt), Holly Freeman (Capt), Michelle Knowles, Rain de Jager (Cox)  

 

St Stithians Girls’ Prep 

Congratulations to the two Nolan girls : 
 

Congratulations to Kirsten Nolan (Grade 7) who has been selected to attend the SAFA Girls’ Soccer 

academy for the 2013 soccer season. We wish her the best of luck! Maybe she can assist our Bafana Bafana 

team in the future. 

 

Congratulations to Montana Nolan (Grade 6) who swam in a Junior League Club Gala at St Andrews on 

20/01/2013. She placed 1st position for both 25 metre back-stroke and 25 metre breaststroke and got 2nd 

place in the 100 metre individual medley for her age-group.  
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School Newsletters 

 

All the latest, as well as previous newsletters, are  

available on the school website www.stithian.com.  
 

The St Stithians College Rector's Newsletters  

are available on the following link       

http://www.stithian.com/index.php/rectors-

newsletters  

 
 

 

The St Stithians College Rector's Reports are 

available on the following link  

http://www.stithian.com/index.php/rectors-termly-

reports   
 

 

 

The St Stithians Girls’ College Newsletters are 

available on the following link   

http://www.stithian.com/index.php/newsletters-girls-

college  

 

 

 

The St Stithians Girls' Prep Newsletters are 

available by clicking the link below 

http://www.stithian.com/index.php/all-in-one  

 

 
 

The St Stithians Boys' College Headmaster's 

Newsletters are available on the following link 

http://www.stithian.com/index.php/newsletters-boys-

college  
 

 

 

The St Stithians Boys' Prep Newsletters are 

available on the following link 

below     http://www.stithian.com/index.php/newsletters-boys-prep  

 
 

 

The St Stithians College Calender can be found on 

the following link 

http://www.stithian.com/index.php/calendar  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 St Stithians Boys’ College  

Events for 1
st

 term 2013 : 

 

  Walkabout : 

 

1 March 2013 
 

Join the Headmaster, Dave Knowles, on a 

walkabout of the Boys’ College. 

 
RSVP : Toni Brooks at tbrooks@stithian.com 

or 011 577 6207. 

 

 

St Stithians Girls’ College  

Events for 1
st

 term 2013 

 

Open Day 

2 March 

10h00-12h00 

 
RSVP :  Karen Prinsloo on kprinsloo@stithian.com  

 

Old Stithian Chapel Service 

28 March 2013 

08h30 
 

RSVP : Karen Prinsloo kprinsloo@stithian.com  
 

 

 

St Stithians College  

Admissions’ Department 

 

Contact Details : 

Admissions@stithian.com  

 

011 5776364 

011 5776316 
 

More information is available on the following link 

http://www.stithian.com/index.php/admissions  
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